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RE: Positive Case of COVID-19   

Dear Residents and Families,  
 

Late Monday evening, we received results from the laboratory that one our 2nd floor 
CenterPointe Care Center employees tested positive for COVID-19, the illness resulting from 
the novel coronavirus.  The staff member was asymptomatic, but this case was discovered 
through our bi-weekly testing of all staff members who work in the licensed areas (Care 
Center, Eastside Terrace Short Term Rehabilitation, and Assisted Living).  The employee is 
currently off work and anyone who would have come in contact with the individual was 
notified via phone call yesterday evening.  Unfortunately, with the bi-weekly testing mandate 
from Johnson County Health Department, all the labs in the area are overwhelmed.  Our 
results used to come back within 24 hours and now it’s taking 3 to 5 days to get results. 
 

We have notified public health officials as required and are following procedures 
recommended by the Centers for Disease Control & Prevention. We are taking every step as 
recommended by authorities to contain the spread. We want to make residents, their families, 
and our dedicated staff aware of this situation and reassure everyone that we are on top of it. 
 

On July 25th Lakeview Village had their focus Infection Control Survey by the state of Kansas in 
their licensed areas.  This is a requirement that the state of Kansas put into place that all 
nursing homes must have a focus infection control survey by the end of July.  Lakeview Village 
received no deficiencies and was told by the surveyor that she thought all of our systems were 
outstanding and some of the best that she has seen in the area.   
 

Lakeview has taken the following additional precautions in CenterPointe Care Center: 
• Testing all staff working on 2nd Floor Care Center 
• Testing all residents in 2nd Floor Care Center 
• Using isolation precautions for all residents in 2nd Floor Care Center  
• Every 4 hour screening & temperature checks for staff on 2nd Floor Care Center   

 

Developments are changing day by day, minute by minute. Our focus remains on the health 
and well-being of our community. We must also recognize our team for the concern and 
commitment they have shown to our residents during this challenging time. Our mission has 
never been more meaningful. 
 

Thank you all for your support.  Updates will be provided as they become available.   
 

Regards, 
Lakeview Village Executive Team        
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